
 

6th April 2023 
 
Dear parents/caregivers 
 
There was huge excitement in our school this morning, as mysteriously Easter Bunny footprints were 
clearly visible all across the court leading to the school field.  The Year One learners (and their parents) 
had made a huge effort to design and produce some exceptional hats to celebrate this special long 
weekend.  
 
With Easter leading into the holidays the start of our Term 2 is unusual in that Monday 24th April is our 
Kahui Ako conference day for staff (therefore school will be closed to students).  This is a day when 
our seven local schools come together at Albany Senior High School for professional learning.  Much of 
our focus this year will be around the changes to the New Zealand curriculum as the New Zealand 
History focus is also relevant for Junior and Senior High teachers. 
 
ANZAC (Australian and New Zealand Army Corps) Day is a public holiday held on 25th April. The 
Albany community have strong links to this part of our local history, as at the time of the World War I, 
the loss of life from such a small village had significant impact on families (see the mural near our 
flagpole).  Some of these young soldiers had actually attended Albany Primary School.  There is a  
commemoration ceremony held at the Coronation Hall (corner of Library Lane and Albany Highway), to 
which all families are welcome. (See invitation overleaf.) 
 
Thank you all for showing the school value of Respect with the significant disruption to pedestrian traffic 
at the front gate entry area.  During the holidays the bus shelter will be relocated and the new kindy 
footpath completed.  This is in readiness for the closure of the current footpath, as this will be 
completely boarded up to allow the construction site vehicles their own driveway entry. 
 
Have a wonderful and safe break.  Whatever your faith may this Easter time be one of gratitude and 
reflection for your family and whānau.  With the break from normal school routines may you all have 
time to enjoy nature and family time together. 
 
Me te wai korari– May there be joy in small things.  
Maree Bathurst, Principal 

www.albany.school.nz                         Phone: 415 9668                         Email: admin@albany.school.nz 



 
 

TERM 1 2023 (Dates subject to change) 

Thursday 6th April Last day of Term 1—school finishes at the usual time of 2.55pm 

 Happy Easter and end of term break 

Friday 21st April Office open for enrolment enquiries, 9.30am-12.00noon 

TERM 2 2023 

Monday 24th April Teacher only day—school closed to students 

Tuesday 25th April ANZAC day—public holiday—school closed 

Wednesday 26th April First day of Term 2 

Thursday 27th April Pōwhiri welcome assembly for new families, 9.10am 

Thursday 11th May Board meeting, 6.00pm in the Boardroom 

Monday 15th-18th May Year 5/6 camp 1 

Monday 22nd-24th May Year 5/6 camp 2 

Thursday 1st June FOS (Friends of the School) meeting, 6.00pm all welcome to attend 

Monday 5th June King’s birthday recognised—public holiday—school closed 

Thursday 8th June Board meeting, 6.00pm in the Boardroom 

Monday 12th –14th June Year 5/6 camp 3 

Thursday 22nd June Student Led Conferences 

Tuesday 27th June FOS occasional treat Cadbury chocolate fundraiser 

Friday 30th June Last day of Term 2 

I 

 

My name is  Guo Fen and I come from China. My university is Minzu University of China. 

My major is teaching Chinese as a foreign language.  I am very happy to join the 

Confucius Institute  and Auckland University and come to this primary school to teach 

Mandarin  I hope that more people can know more about the Chinese culture, and for me 

to extend my English and learn about New Zealand.  

 
 
 
Kia ora! My name is Kelly Napper and I am so excited to have joined the Albany 

School community as Area 30’s new class teacher. I  am an experienced 

primary school teacher originally from the United Kingdom and have taught for 

the past seven years.  In my spare time I love to take my pet puggle Ludo for 

long walks, explore this beautiful country and read spooky stories. I am looking 

forward to the new term and having the opportunity to get to know all of my 

amazing students and their families. 

An ANZAC Commemoration Service will be held at 11.00am on 25th April at the  

Albany Coronation Hall (corner Library Lane and Albany Highway).   

A morning tea will follow the service.  

The Albany Memorial Library will be open from 11.30am -1.00pm for people to visit.  

All welcome to attend. 



As we no longer have a school hall we are 
unable to accommodate the dental van at 
our school this year for student checkups.  
The dental service will be in touch with 

you directly when you child is due for their 
checkup however if you have any concerns 
or your child needs an urgent appointment 
please contact Albany Children's Dental 

Clinic yourself on (09) 415 2059. 

New community noticeboard—on display 
in the window opposite Area 17.  Please 
contact the school office if you would like 

your event/business advertised. 

Scholastic advise that the Book Club 
orders will be despatched in week 2 of 

next term.  They apologise for this delay. 

Good Friday Service—combined service 
with Albany Presbyterian, Holy Cross 

Trinity and Albany Baptist Church.  Meeting 
at 9.3am at Albany Presbyterian and then 

will walk with the cross to Holy Cross 
Trinity.  Followed by hot cross buns. 



Easter colouring competition - many thanks to 
all students that took part in the Harcourts, 

Albany colouring competition.  Gary and Lucy 
and their team were amazed at the number of 

entries and all of the hard work put in—
choosing winners was incredibly hard!  

Congratulations to:  
Juniors: 1st place - Hunter C, 2nd place - Aria 

K, 3rd place - Jeremy L 
Middles: 1st place - Estel C, 2nd place - Kyna 

O, 3rd place  Alfred J 
Seniors: 1st place - Seulwon P, 2nd place - 

Norah Z, 3rd place - Isabella H 

Many thanks to Gary and Lucy 
Douglas, Harcourts Albany for 
sponsoring their annual Easter 

colouring competition. 



Nominations now open  
 

For more than 28 years, the National Excellence in Teaching Awards (NEiTA), has recognised New Zealand’s most 
outstanding educators. NEiTA is proudly supported by Futurity Investment Group.   
NEiTA acknowledges the talented, committed, and caring educators who demonstrate the personal qualities, skills, 
and passion that help shape the lives of future generations in a fast-changing world.  
 

As nominations for this year’s NEiTA Awards open, we please ask you to consider if there’s an outstanding educator 
you’d like recognised.  
 

Award winners receive a professional development grant of up to $10,000 to further their career and they’ll also be 
invited to the NEiTA Awards ceremony for a celebration with their peers.  
 

The NEiTA Awards are open for nomination by anyone in the wider school community. You can nominate an 
outstanding educator for a NEiTA Award now by visiting neita.com. The NEiTA Awards are proudly supported by 
Futurity Investment Group.  
 

Award recipients receive a certificate of recognition, a stunning handblown glass trophy and a $5,000 professional 
grant. The school principal who wins the NEiTA Founders’ Leadership Award receives a $10,000 professional grant.  
Nominations are open till 21 July 2023. You can nominate a special teacher at https://neita.com   

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/VHxoCwV1rrCkJzXCVGp0m?domain=neita.com



